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AIR POLLUTION ACT 

Act 348, 1965, p.683; Imd. Eff. July 23. 

336.15 Powers of commission. 
Sec. 5. The commission may: 
(a) Establish standards for ambient air quality and for emissions. 
(b) Issue permits for the construction and the operation of air pollution 

control facilities and source emissions and to require reports of the 
operation of the air pollution control facilities. 

(c) Compel the attendance of witnesses at proceedings of the cotmnission 
upon reasonable notice. 

(d) Make findings of fact and determinations. 
(e) Make, modify or cancel orders which require, in accordance with the 

provisions of this act, the control of air pollution. 
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336.24a Surveillance fees; purpose; levy; exceptions; formula; maximum 
fees; restrictions; reports; rules; disbursements to local agencies; 
reduction of fees; requirements for 1981; suspending enforcement of act or 
rules; return of fees to local agency; assessment of fee by local agency; 
levy of fees in certain counties. [M.S.A. 14.58(14a)J 
Sec. 14a. (1) In order to provide for increased surveillance, investi­

gation, and other activities necessary to provide greater protection of air 
of this state and for attainment and maintenance of national ambient air 
quality standards, the commission, except as provided in subsection (5), 
shall levy an annual surveillance fee based on the commission's estimate of 
the surveillance cost to the commission or a local agency as provided in 
subsection (4) for each manufacturing or commercial location that occupies 
3,000 or more square feet of floor space. A manufacturing or commercial 
location occupying less than 3,000 square feet of floor space that produces 
contaminants only through the process of heating the premises of the busi­
ness shall not be subject to a surveillance fee levied pursuant to this 
subsection. The annual surveillance fee shall be reasonable and uniform as 
between manufacturing and commercial locations and shall be based on an 
administrative fee of $25.00 and an additional fee set by the commission. A 
manufacturing or commercial location shall not be assessed any fee if the 
total fee calculated by the formula is $55.00 or less. The $55.00 exemption 
shall increase by any subsequent increases in the unit cost of investiga­
tion. The additional fee shall be determined on a graduated basis using a 
formula developed by rules of the commission. The formula may include the 
volume and nature of discharge, number of discharge locations, variability 
of discharge, required laboratory tests, area surveillance, difficulty of 
survey setup, history of compliance and provisions for compliance, and other 
factors that the commission considers appropriate to establish the total 
annual surveillance fee. The total surveillance fees assessed annually 
shall not exceed the total amount appropriated to the commission or other 
appropriate state or local agency for the surveillance. The formula may be 
adjusted to compensate for the appropriation levels for air quality surveil­
lance. Surveillance fees shall be restricted to: 

(a) Surveillance, inspection, and pollution prevention including neces­
sary data collection, compliance sampling and analysis directly related to 
the operations of the fee payers in the aggregate. 

(b) Evaluation and issuance of permits to surveillance fee payers. 
(c) Ambient air monitoring and state implementation plan revisions 

directly related to dischargers paying surveillance fees in the aggregate. 
This does not include air monitoring of automotive pollutants or general air 
monitoring for other pollutants. 

(d) Administrative support, including laboratory, sampling and monitoring 
equipment directly related to the dischargers who pay surveillance fees in 
the aggregate. Before February 2 of each year the commission shall inform a 
discharger and the state treasurer of the annual surveillance fee due from a 
plant location or major manufacturing component and commercial enterprise as 
provided by rule. Before March 2 of each year a discharger shall pay to the 
state treasurer the amount of surveillance fee due. The treasurer shall 
deposit the fee in the general fund of this state. The treasurer shall 
report the total annual amount collected to the governor and the legislature 
before April 16 of each year. In addition, the state or local agency may 
require an annual report that states the nature of the enterprise, and a 
list of materials used in or incidental to the person's manufacturing 
process, including a by-product or waste product which appears on a 
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connnission 1 s register of materials. The commission shall promulgate addi­
tional rules necessary or required to implement this section and the appli­
cable federal law or regulation. 

(2) The formula for calculating surveillance fees shall be established 
according to rules adopted by the connnission. The maximum annual fee 
assessed shall not exceed $16,000.00 per manufacturing or commercial loca­
tion. An explanation of the formula and a statement ·of the maximum fee 
shall be included in each year's appropriations act for the state department 
of natural resources. The total surveillance fees assessed annually shall 
not exceed the total amount appropriated to the department of natural 
resources or other appropriate state or local agency for surveillance. The 
total amount of revenue generated annually by air pollution surveillance 
fees shall not comprise more than 55% of the total funding support from all 
sources in the fiscal year beginning October 1, 1980, 45% in the fiscal year 
beginning October 1, 1981, 30% in the fiscal year beginning October 1, 1982, 
15% in the fiscal year beginning October 1, 1983, and 0% in the fiscal year 
beginning October 1, 1984, and thereafter, as appropriated by the legisla­
ture, of the state air pollution control programs authorized by this act. 
The amount disbursed to local agencies shall not exceed 55% of their total 
air pollution control program cost in the fiscal year beginning October 1, 
1980, 45% in the fiscal year beginning October 1, 1981, 30% in the fiscal 
year beginning October 1, 1982, 15% for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 
1983, and 0% in the fiscal year beginning October 1, 1984, and thereafter. 
All surveillance fees shall be reduced each year by a percentage equal to 
the percentage by which total surveillance fees are reduced from the previ­
ous fiscal year pursuant to this subsection. 

(3) For the year 1981 only, the connnission shall inform a discharger and 
the state treasurer of the annual surveillance fee due from a manufacturing 
or commercial location as provided by rule not later than 2 weeks after the 
effective date of this subsection. For the year 1981 only, a discharger 
shall pay to the state treasurer the amount of surveillance fee due not 
later than 6 weeks from the effective date of this subsection. 

(4) The commission may suspend enforcement of this act or rule promul­
gated under this act as to specific counties or local units of government if 
the commission finds that compliance with the local air pollution control 
ordinance or rule would effectuate substantial compliance with this act, a 
rule promulgated under this act, or an applicable federal law or regulation 
where an agency has an established program of surveillance, investigation, 
or other acti•lity for the purpose of providing greater protection of air in 
its area or for attainment and maintenance of national ambient air quality 
standards equal to or greater than a minimum applicable requirement of this 
act or an applicable federal law or regulation. That portion of the fee to 
be returned to the local agency shall be determined by t;he commission and 
shall be based upon the portion of cost for the overall air pollution 
control program borne by the local agency. Except as provided in subsection 
(S), a local agency shall not assess a fee for its air pollution operations. 

(5) In a county in which a city with a population of 1,000,000 or more is 
located, a county agency which operates a program of surveillance and 
investigation under an agreement with the state for the purpose of imple­
menting this act, may establish and levy pursuant to this subsection, fees 
for each manufacturing or commercial location situated within the county 
that occupies 3,000 or more square feet of floor space. A manufacturing or 
commercial location occupying less than 3,000 square feet of floor space 
that produces contaminants only through the process of heating the premises 
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of the business shall not be subject to a fee levied pursuant to this 
subsection. Municipally owned solid waste disposal facilities with a 
capacity of greater than 50 tons a day shall not be subject to a surveil­
lance fee levied pursuant to this section. The annual fee collected by an 
agency pursuant to this subsection shall be the same as those established by 
the commission for the balance of the state. A manufacturing or commercial 
location shall not be assessed any fee if the total fee calculat~d by the 
formula is $55 .00 or less. The $55.00 exemption shall increase by any 
subsequent increases in the unit cost of investigation. 




